
A meeting of the Town Council of the Town of Williamsport was held at 7:30PM September 

5th 2017 at the Town Hall with the following officers present – Dave Banta, President, Dick 

Briles and Traci Latoz, also present, Nancy Litzenberger-Town Attorney and William Lucas – 

Clerk Treasurer, Kevin Strickler, Shawn Briles, Mark Hutson, Jarred Meeks, Reporter, Review 

Republican, Vickie Strickler, Duane Mycroft, Donna Van Leer, Annette Wiegand, Brian 

Wiegand, Randy Synesael, Peggy Brenner, Randall Brenner, Craig Greenwood, Tami Hughes, 

Tracy Wade, Terry Wade, Billie Jo Pummill, David Pummill, John Radtice, AFLAC, Teresa 

Stitt, Courtney Marshall & daughter, Julie and Chad Bowlus.  

 

 

Minutes of the last meeting:  August 1, 2017 Dick Briles made a motion to approve.  Traci 

Latoz, seconded.  Voted and passed.   

 

Minutes of the August 16
th
, 2017 meeting Dick Briles made a motion to approve.  Dave Banta, 

seconded. Voted and passed, with the following changes. 

 

 Take off HWC 2 people 

 Well #2 should say Well House 

 

Minutes of the August 25
th
 2017 meeting Dick Briles made a motion to approve.  Dave Banta,  

seconded.  Voted and passed, with the following changes. 

 

 Kevin Strickler said St Rd 28 Water line $70,000 – can do it for $20,000 with our 

people. 

 

Kevin Strickler said Community Crossing Grant status may be late September. 

 

Kevin Strickler said Water Testing was OK – May need to run water and then Test at Kuri 

Tec. 

 

Kevin Strickler bought for $2,850.00 Regal Gas Chlorinator.  For $795 minimum charge to 

repair the old one; this could be our back up system. 

 

Kevin Strickler had Old State Rd 28 estimate = $18,000.00.  HWC = $85,000.00; Kevin will 

get on Engineering Firm (HWC) to send letter to show what is to be done.  Dick Briles made a 

motion to start it.  Dave Banta seconded.  Voted and passed. 

 

Kevin Strickler spoke about the Master Plan.  The Sewer pipes need attention first. 

 

Kevin Strickler spoke about the strip machine for Town streets.  Machine would cost 

$6,000.00 if we buy one.  The paint is $110.00 per 5 gal can.  Traci Latoz asked about how 

often it would be used.  Kevin said may be 2 to 3 years.  She asked if Kevin could get 

someone to contract to do it.  Kevin said he wasn’t successful in that.  Donna Van Leer asked 

what the warranty on the machine is.  Dick Briles made a motion to purchase the machine.  

Dave Banta seconded.  Voted and approved. 

 

Mark Hutson said the main lift station has a problem.  He cannot run pump #1.  He needs to 

pump it down to see what is happening.  FJF Services will do the work.  Mark also has a 

transducer that is not working properly. 

 

Shawn Briles said he is tagging vehicles that are setting and not used.  Traci Latoz said one he 

has worked on, has been done. 

 

Traci Latoz made a motion to use Main Source Bank.  Dick Briles, seconded.  Voted and 

passed. 

 

Budget: 10-02-2017   7:30PM for the hearing on the 2018 Budget 

     10-16-2017   7:00PM for the adoption meeting on the 2018 Budget 

 

Nancy Litzenberger spoke about a litter letter that was sent.  She then spoke about Mr. 

Creamer being in Violation of litter Ordinance.  The judgment has been through the Court. 

 

Nancy Litzenberger spoke about a lawsuit from United State District Court.  She has not found 

anything on it. 

 

Nancy Litzenberger spoke about notices sent on Utility Rate changes to be sent to outside 

customers. 

 

Findings for AccuBurn’s Laser Side Air Compressor were adopted.  Bill Lucas signed the 

Findings and returned them to Nancy Litzenberger. 

 



Dave Banta spoke about the Unsafe Building Ordinance.  John Kuiper has a problem with the 

enforcement of the Ordinance. 

 

 

Donna Van Leer asked what the ordinance was all about.  Dave Banta explained what it is. 

 

Dick Briles asked about a time limit for collecting past due bills.  He will let Bill Lucas know 

who he is talking about so it can be checked into. 

 

Dave Banta spoke about Budget Billing.  We are looking into what can be set-up. 

 

Teresa Stitt asked about Utility rates.  Dave Banta told her we are going to discuss this.  He 

explained the schedule of hearings etc.  Public Hearing on November 1
st
 2017. 

 

Traci Latoz asked for information to be sent to her on special things to put on face book. 

 

Dick Briles said the pool should be closed when school starts next year.  Vicky Strickler 

agreed with him.  This needs discussion. 

 

Dick Briles said he would like to see everyone put on the agenda if they want to speak. 

 

John Radtice, from AFLAC spoke to the Council about meeting with the employees at lunch 

time.  He will get back to the Council. 

 

Vicky Strickler spoke about the Park Program and the Pool at the park.  She said there were 

260 children in the parks program.  Vicky then spoke about a grant she is writing for October 

1, 2017 and she asked if the Town would donate $2,000.00 in 2018.  Dick Briles made a 

motion to donate $2,000.00.  Traci Latoz seconded.  Voted and passed. 

 

After some discussion the Council decided to keep the Pool open through Labor Day and not 

close when school starts.  When school starts Vicky has it open on weekends only. 

 

Dave Banta answered questions from some people about Utilities. 

 

Traci Latoz made a motion to adjourn.  Dick Briles seconded.  Voted and passed. 

 

 

 

With no further business to come before the Council the meeting was adjourned. 

 

 

 

ATTEST __________________________    _________________________________, 

       President 

 

                                                                      _________________________________, 

       Member 

 

 

                                                                       _________________________________, 

       Member 


